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Steering Committee Conference Call

January 3, 2003

The following Steering Committee members participated in the conference call:  Linda Gage, Richard Rathge, David Birkholz, John Blodgett, Sue Ebestch, David Joye, Rebecca Picaso, Bob Scardamalia and Dan Veroff.  Renee Jefferson-Copeland, Frank Ambrose and Stanley Rolark of CLO.

TOPICS:

· David Birkholz is leaving the Steering Committee and the State Data Center Program.  His position in Minnesota was phased out April 11, 2003.  He has a new position with the Minnesota Environmental Quality Board.  David’s dedication and contributions to the board and the state data center program, as a whole will be greatly missed.

· Dan Veroff, University of Wisconsin is joining the Steering Committee as a result of David Birkholz’s departure.  Dan will be completing the remainder of David’s term.

· Due to low registrations, the SDC regional meeting to be held in Minneapolis April 28-29 will be combined entirely with the FSCPE portion of the conference.  This will allow those persons who have already made their travel plans, to still be able to participate in a portion of the conference.

· CLO will look into the possibility of video-conferencing the SDC portion of the regional meeting in Minneapolis.  Access to online presentations will also be made available.

· Bob Scardamalia has been in contact with Rodger Johnson since the last Steering Committee Meeting regarding a summary tabulation by state of changes made to housing unit locations due to corrections made in TIGER, MAF, etc., (Other changes are based on CQR and BAS.)  Release of the file is still under review by the Census Bureau.

Metropolitan standards are due by June 30th.  

· PRODUCTS

School District Data File

· CLO will be looking into creating a one-off CD/DVD of the school district data file for the State Data Centers.  Since the time that this conference call occurred, the NCES has denied access to the school district file.
· Advanced Query is still scheduled for release at the end of April.  1% PUMS are also rolling out this month.






